City of Lexington Electoral Board

July 1, 2021

Minutes

A meeting of the City of Lexington Electoral Board was held on July 1, 2021, in Lexington City Hall. Present: Nancy Sullivan, Chair; Vicki Turner, Vice Chair; Dorothy Blackwell, Secretary; Jane Flora, Deputy Registrar, Carol Rendleman and Trina Welsheimer, both current sworn Officers of Election.

Nancy Sullivan, chair, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

The minutes of the June 17, 2021, minutes were approved as read.

The Board received comments from Ms. Rendleman and Ms. Welsheimer, both of whom then left the meeting.

A motion was made, duly seconded and passed that the Board go into closed session to discuss personal issues. Ms. Flora remained for a portion of the closed session, and then left the meeting.

Upon returning to open session, the chair reported action taken during closed session. Namely, on a motion duly made, seconded and unanimously approved, the employment of Jan Yowell as current General Registrar and Director of Elections for the City of Lexington is hereby terminated.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Blackwell

Respectfully,

Dorothy Blackwell, Secretary

onothy

Nancy Sullivan, Chair

Vicki Turner, Vice Chair